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Hope every APF members are doing well.

In Korea, the KOPACK just finished the KOREASTAR AWARDS 2016 and KOREA 

PACK 2016 during April 26 ~ 29, 2016.

I have noticed that lots of people from various Asian regions have visited to this 

packaging exhibition and this means the packaging is considered as an important 

industry than any other industry in Asia. In this circumstance, APF would do better than ever to jump up as a 

representative non-profit organization in Asia region.

We had a great meeting in China on March 2~4, 2016 and China Packaging Federation has agreed to play a 

more active role in participating in APF's future activities.

APF executive meeting held on March 31, 2016 ~ April 2, 2016 in Singapore was successful and various 

agenda has been discussed to go positive way and these various activities will improve our role and better 

communication among members.

I hope that all the member well recognizes our duty and actively cooperates and exchanges the real-time 

information regarding the packaging industry to catch the global trend.

Thank you and best regards :

Dr. Jin Kie Shim
APF President  

President’s Message
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From the desk of the editor …………………From the desk of the editor …………………From the desk of the editor …………………

My Dear friends from Packaging fraternity, 
Let me take the opportunity to inform you that APF has been discussing in the Board 
Of Assembly meeting for quite some time about the introduction of CAPP and FAPP 
and finally, the executive committee of Asian Packaging Federation during their 
meeting held at Singapore on 1st April,2016 has taken number of decisions including 
the introduction of new activity for the growth and promotion of packaging in the 
Asian region.
Most importantly, APF will be introducing a new activity to recognise the individual 
packaging professionals of the Asian region for their commendable contribution in 
the field of packaging. It is also decided that the packaging Professionals in the Asian 

regions will be recognised in two levels which will be mainly based on the length of period of experiences of 
an individual and their contributions in the field of either in packaging education and research or packaging 
consultancy, printing and design or packaging production,engineering and marketing etc. The first and 
second level of recognitions will be termed as CAPP (Certified Asian Packaging Professionals) and FAPP 
(Fellow of Asian Packaging Professionals) respectively. An individual packaging professional of Asian 
region will be eligible to obtain this prestigious International recognition but the applicant need to undergo 
an evaluation process where every individual will be evaluated for their level of expertise and competency 
on a particular areas of packaging through a written examination based on a particular syllabus and the final 
evaluation will be done by the executive committee of APF based on the recommendation of core committee 
of CAPP and FAPP. However, it was also felt that the subject of packaging, being so complicated, complex 
and vast in nature, an individual packaging professional may not have the expertise in all areas of packaging.
Due to this fact, it is decided that an individual professional will be recognised for his / her expertise in a 
particular areas of packaging like paper packaging, corrugated packaging, Plastic- flexible packaging, 
Plastic- rigid packaging, Glass packaging, Metal packaging etc and accordingly, the recognition title will 
also be awarded to the individual as CAPP ( Paper Packaging or Plastic- flexible packaging and so on ) or 
FAPP ( Paper packaging or Plastic- flexible packaging, Plastic- rigid packaging
A comprehensive proposal is being prepared about the methodology of registration, syllabus and preparation 
of course materials for different areas of packaging, evaluation process etc for the implementation of this 
new activity which is expected to be launched by APF during the month of November,2016.
I am confident that the introduction of this new activity by APF will definitely inspire and motivate the young 
packaging professionals of the Asian region to obtain this recognition with a title of CAPP and the Asian 
packaging Stalwarts will also be pleased for being awarded them with the title of FAPP. 
Finally, I wish to express my sincere thanks to all the executive members of APF for their great contribution 
and active support for the promotion of packaging in the Asian region.

Prof. (Dr.) N.C. Saha
Editor & Secretary General
Asian Packaging Federation.
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CONDOLENCE�MESSAGECONDOLENCE�MESSAGECONDOLENCE�MESSAGE

Late Ms. Annabelle Tan
Chairman - Packaging Council of Singapore &

First Vice President, Asian Packaging Federation
 
 
"The President, Secretary General and all the members of Asian Packaging 
Federation are deeply shocked due to the sudden demise of Ms. Annabelle Tan, 
1st Vice President of Asian Packaging Federation on 25th June, 2016 due to 
her illness. We, all pray to god for the departed soul to take rest in peace at 
heaven". 
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LANKAPAK 2016 EXHIBITION &
ANNUAL PACKAGING CONGRESS 2016

SUMMARY
Lankapak 2016 Exhibition was held for the 16th time at Sirimavo Bandaranaike Memorial Exhibition 
Centre (BMICH) 6th to 8th May 2016.

The Exhibition was declaired open by Mr. Dharmatilake Ratnayake Past President, Sri Lanka Institute of 
Packaging, Former President of the Asian Packaging Federation, former, Vice President of the World 
Packaging Organisation and current Chairman of Packaging Development Center as Chief Guest and by 
Mr. M.A. Tajudeen, Additional Secretary of Ministry of Industry and Commerce as Guest of Honour.

The Diamond Sponsor M/s PCL Solutions (pvt) ltd was represented by Mr. Thushantha Karunanayake 
and the Gold Sponsor M/s CMC Engineering Export GmbH was represented by Mr. Micheal Perera. 
Ironically it was noted that Mr. Micheal Perera had participated in the all 16 Lankapak exhibitions held so 
far by the institute.

th th
6  to 8  May, 2016

Sirimavo Bandaranaike Memorial Exhibition Centre
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There was more than 100 Exhibition stalls occupied. This is a 45% growth as compaired to last exhibition 
held . Total of 68 companies from the packaging industry took part in the exhibition. This comprise of 63 
exhibitors from the industry and 5 complimentary exhibitors representing,

 1.  Sri Lanka Institute of Nano technology

 2.  Sri Lanka Institute of Printing (Department of Government Printing)

 3.  Sri lanka Print Media Academy (SLAP)

 4.  Ingrin Institute of Printing and Graphics

 5.  University of Moratuwa

If we analyse the participants, there were two direct foreign companies and many other foreign 
companies were participated through their local agents.

Companies representing the Corrugated packaging, Paper, Carton and Label Printing, Flexible 
Packaging, Rigid Plastic conatiners, Glass bottles, metal Containers and related packaging materials 
participated. The Companies related to the Packaging namely Packaging Machinery and material 
suppliers such as Paper, board, films, inks, chemicals and other ancilleries also participated. On the 
demand side many packaging users was also participated.

If we analyse the size of the businesses participated in the exhibition, the break-up will be as folllows,

Large Enterprices – 40 %

Small and Medium Enterprices – 60 %
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VISITORS AND RESPONSES TO THE EXHIBITION

We received an extremely positive response from the local businesses using packaging materials. We had 
more than 3029 visitors.

These numbers also showed a growth of 15 %. The exhibitors expressed their satisfaction about the 
visitors they received.

They claimed that they had opportunities to make new contacts with potential customers and also renew 
relationship with existing customers. These new contacts will lead to improved sales in the coming 
months.

Exhibitors were happy with the responses and proposed we should hold this exhibition every year. More 
than 50% exhibitors confirmed their participation next year too.
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RELATED EVENTS

On 5th May 2016 we held a Packaging Congress inviting a large cross section of the industry, academia, 
and regulatory and technology providers to make presentations and issues faced by the industry. We held 
this congress under the theme “Packaging for sustainable economic development” and had 12 other 
eminent speakers on trends in materials, technologies, machinery and processes, package design and 
issues related to sustainability and environments.

The Responses for the congress was overwhelming from the industry and we had more than 140 
participants registered for the congress. 116 were paid participants and other 24 were complimentary 
tickets given to sponsors and council of Management (SLIP) members.

Panel of speakers had 5 foreign speakers and Mr. Henky Wibawa who represented APF is also the an ex-
Executive director of Indonesian Packaging Federation.
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REPORT OF IRANIAN INSTITUTE OF PACKAGING

The Second International Festival of Leaders in Packaging Industry with the approach of sustainable 
employment was held in 2016 by Iran Packaging Industry Policy Council in partnership with Iranian 
Institute of Packaging (IRIP) from May 30 to June 2 on the permanent site of Iran International 
Exhibition co, Tehran, Iran.

This festival consisted of 4 different sections: festival, lateral exhibition, packaging design contest, and 
workshop.

It started on May 30 in the conference hall of the exhibition with 250 attendances including activists in 
private and state sectors, designers, and active masters in packaging industry of Iran. In this festival, IRIP 
hosted Mr. Keith Pearson, the general secretary of WPO. After IRIP membership in WPO in May 2015, 
in Italy, and in APF in October 2015, in Turkey, by the help of these two global and regional organizations, 
it has become possible for IRIP to take great steps in achieving its goals in networking, and international 
communication development much stronger and faster than ever before.

There were lots of speakers in from private and state sectors in the festival. The president of the Iran 
Packaging Industry Policy Council, Mr.Aghamohammadi stated that Iran government supports 
packaging industry in order to provide better life for its people through industrial growth and export 
promotion. He also added that IRIP has a long way ahead to achieve its goals, so all the plans have to 
support this idea; and of course this industry has to see the task as a set of different stages from designing 
the pattern of a package to gathering the refusals to be recycled.

He mentioned in another part that IRIP is trying to attract up-to-date technologies of packaging industry 
in its professional meetings and exhibitions but to make it localized with respect to Iranian ethnic culture. 
Packaging now makes 2 to 5 percent of our production. Now that Iran is getting ready for higher 
economic growth, and tries to increase its export, the packaging has to grow here. Otherwise exporting 
is not possible. So Iran has to think about packaging before thinking about growing its production.

General Secretary of WPO mentioned in his lecture that IRIP had had significant improvement since his 
previous trip to Iran last year; and emphasized on WPO support for its programs. He stated that there are 
very good potentials for packaging industry in Iran which need proper organizations to synergize it. And 
finally he said that Tehran Packaging Exhibition showed that packaging industry is on its way to grow and 
its policy is approved by WPO. 

At the same time of his presence in Iran, a contract was signed between IRIP and Omid Entrepreneur 
Fund (financial institute) to establish a packaging school by IRIP with financial support of Omid 
Entrepreneur Fund.

IRAN
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IranStar packaging Award 2016 is the first designing contest in Iran with WPO indexes and criteria. 220 
designs were received in the field of marketing and idea for professionals, and 15 designs from student 
participants, among which 3 designs were chosen in the marketing field, 3 in idea and 1 for student 
design. A certificate and award was given to each winner and they would go for future AsiaStar and 
WorldStar.

Packaging technology workshop will be on August 2016, under the supervision of Pierre Pienaar, WPO 
vice president, and cooperation of AIP, and it is of course supposed to be continued with more advanced 
courses.

As a final world, it is necessary to thank all the members of WPO and APF for all their helps and 
collaborations.

CONFERENCE PHOTOS
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OPENING CEREMONY OF PACKAGING EXHIBITION PHOTOS
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IRAN STAR PACKAGING AWARD 2016
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NEGOTIATE FOR CANTRACT TO ESTABLISH PACKAGING SCHOOL

CLOSING CEREMONY
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USE PACKAGED MILK FOR HEALTH

Making a statement about the 21 May World Milk Day, Turkish Packaging Manufacturers 
Association (ASD) President Mr. Sadettin Korkut said, "Milk is consumed in very low quantities 
in our country and about 40% of the consumed milk is "open milk", which may cause numerous 
diseases".

Korkut stated that there was a general belief among the public that "raw milk is more natural 
and healthy", and added that the milk sold open was not subjected to any supervision and control 
at all.

Adopting "Making food available to the consumer safely" as its mission, the Turkish Packaging 
Manufacturers Association (ASD) drew attention to the dangers relating to milk, which is considered a 
"perfect food" because of its nutritional value. ASD's President Mr. Sadettin Korkut said: 

"Milk, which is not pasteurized and which is not packaged, is always risky. When it is heated too much, it 
loses most of its nutritional value. We must increase our awareness about milk and dairy products which 
are consumed by everyone. The milk whose source and method of preservation we do not know or we 
cannot control poses a great threat for our health. In order to protect our health, packaged milk and dairy 
products, which carry accurate information on their packages, must be preferred."

CONSUMERS PREFER RAW MILK SOLD ON THE STREET
Korkut said that consumers in many regions of Turkey preferred open milk believing that it was 
"healthier", and added, "We must question the source of the open milk, which is widely consumed all 
around Anatolia, and which is brought to the consumers' doors in big cities. 

TURKEY	



Asian Packaging FederationVolume 5, Issue No. 2 June, 2016

44

We must realize that open milk which is purchased may lead to health concerns. The percentage of under 
the counter production in milk and dairy products has reached almost 40%. Food safety requires hard 
work and investment. Big and reliable companies can afford such investments.Y ou should stay away from 
milk and dairy products which are sold in the open and at sales points which do not have any 
refrigerators." 

ASD President Korkut warned that the consumers had to be careful about the milk they consumed. 
Korkut said: "When buying packaged milk, those carrying labels must be preferred. Foods sold in 
unlabeled packaging are very risky. This is one of the greatest problems that we face in relation to milk 
sold without any supervision. It is estimated that 500 tons of open milk is sold every day in ?stanbul. We 
see so-called "natural milk" sold on the street, or at the market, which are put in unsuitable boxes which 
are not fit for purpose. Avoiding products not properly registered is the first prerequisite for healthy food 
consumption. Remember, we should insist on consuming products which were produced by companies 
licensed by the Turkish Ministry of Food and Livestock, and which are presented in packaging that 
conforms to legal standards. As we always say, the packaging of the food you buy is its safety. The label on 
the packaging states its contents. For a healthy nutrition, the products whose packaging bears correct 
information must be preferred, particularly if it is a dairy product. We invite our public to be more 
sensitive and careful about this matter."

Korkut states that, when we compare our milk and dairy products consumption with developed 
countries, we see that we still have a long way to go. The annual milk consumption is above 100 liters in 
Ireland, Finland, UK and Iceland. However, it is about 24 liters in Turkey. And only 15 liters of this 
amount is consumed in the form of packaged and processed regular milk. An average Turkish individual 
consumes only 66 grams of milk on a daily basis."

Dairy production did not change much from 2014 to 2015. The total dairy production which was 
18,630,859 tons in 2014 increased by only 0.1 and realized at 18,655,000 tons. Of this production, 
90.8% was cow milk, 6.3% was sheep milk, 2.6% was goat's milk, and 0.3% was water buffalo milk.

21 MAY  WORLD MILK DAY

With the decision of the International Dairy Federation, 21 May was established as the World Milk Day in 
1956 and it has been celebrated by all member countries since then. As a result of the decision of the 
Turkish Ministry of Food and Livestock, 21 May the World Milk Day and 21-25 May World Milk Week 
have been celebrated in our country since 1991, and various activities have been organized with a view to 
raise public awareness about milk, and to help children at school age adopt the habit of consuming milk. 
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Indian Institute of Packaging celebrated the closing ceremony of Golden Jubilee Year in an elaborate 
manner on 14th May, 2016 at its head office, Mumbai campus. In fact, the programme started with a cake 
cutting ceremony to symbolize the 50 years successful completion of the Institute. Subsequently, a career 
fest was organized where the senior members of IIP alumni from the reputed FMCG companies like 
Coca-Cola Limited, Hindustan Unilever Limited, Glaxo Smithline Limited, Dr. Reddy's Laboratory and 
others attended and also participated into the panel discussion to highlight about the "packaging as a 
career option". 

INDIA

CELEBRATION OF CLOSING CEREMONY OF 
GOLDEN JUBILEE YEAR AT 

INDIAN INSTITUTE OF PACKAGING 

The students of Post Graduate Diploma in Packaging had participated in a poster competition by 
displaying the posters on various topics like save food, save planet, packaging waste management etc., 
The posters were prepared by the students of PGDP from all four campuses i.e., Mumbai, Delhi, Kolkata 
and Hyderabad.

Dr. N.C.Saha along with the governing body 
members and faculties are cutting the 50 years cake to

Celebrate the golden jubilee yea.

Panel discussion by the Senior members of 
IIP Alumni at Career Fest is on progress
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The closing ceremony was held in the evening 
where Smt. Rita Teaotia, IAS, Commerce 
Secretary, Ministry of Commerce & Industry, 
Govt. of India was present as Chief Guest during 
the closing ceremony and also to grace the 
occasion. In addition, Padma Bhushan Dr. 
B.N.Suresh, Distinguished Honorary Professor 
of Indian Space Research Organisation (ISRO) 
was also present as Guest of Honour. Shri Rajani 
Ranjan Rashmi, IAS, Additional Secretary, 
Ministry of Commerce & Industry, Govt. of India 
was also present to address the gathering. Prof. (Dr.) N.C.Saha, Director, Indian Institute of Packaging 
welcomed the august gathering and Shri RVS Ramakrishna, Chairman, Signode India Limited and also 
the elected Chairman of the Institute has proposed the vote of thanks.

Smt. Rita Teaotia, Commerce Secretary, 
Govt. of India, Chief Guest  is 
lighting the auspicious lamp

Dr. N.C.Saha, Director, IIP is felicitating to 
Chief Guest with a memento
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During this auspicious occasion, the Chief Guest has released a Vision 2024 document of the Institute to 
highlight about the activities of the Institute in three areas i.e., export promotion by way of formulating 
packaging specification for exportable commodities, upgradation of packaging education by introducing 
B.Tech and M.Tech programme in packaging technology and management and packaging research for 
innovative package design and development. In addition, Dr. B.N.Suresh has also launched the synopsis 
of Journal of Packaging Technology and Research (JPTR). The regular issues of this journal will be 
published from August, 2016. 

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA HAS BANNED POLYCARBONATE FOR 
THE MANUFACTURING OF FEEDING BOTTLE

Bureau of Indian Standards (BIS), the National body for the formulation of standards in India has 
reviewed the presence of BPA (Bisphenol A) in the polycarbonate material which might cause as 
endocrine disrupters to the new born baby who uses the feeding bottle. As per the literature study, it is 
observed that though there is no scientific evidence that proves that the BPA has got harmful effect to the 
human health. However, it is found that more than 30 countries across the world has banned the usage of 
polycarbonate for the manufacturing of feeding bottle as a preventive measures. 

In line with this, the national body of standards in India has also revised the standard by banning the usage 
of polycarbonate for the manufacturing of feeding bottle as a preventive measures. The new standards has 
been made effective from 20th February, 2016.
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